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March 11, 2024

Representative Youakim and members of the House Education Finance Committee,

We are writing to express our support for HF 4361, specifically the modifications proposed to the tiered
licensure system for Special Education teachers. These changes are vital to addressing the compliance
issues outlined by the US Office of Special Education Programs.

In Minnesota, we have a diverse array of higher education and alternative providers offering alternate
routes for teachers to attain a Tier 3 license. It is important to note that federal law explicitly prohibits the
waiver of special education licensure requirements on an emergency, temporary, or provisional basis.

The key provisions of HF 4361 that bring our state licensure rules for Tier 1 and Tier 2 into compliance
include:

- Quality Professional Development: Applicants must receive quality professional development,
ensuring that they are well-equipped to meet the unique needs of special education students.

- Supervision and Ongoing Support: The bill emphasizes the importance of supervision and
ongoing support for applicants, recognizing the challenges faced by special education teachers.

- Progress Toward Professional Licensure: Applicants are required to demonstrate progress
toward professional licensure.

- Tier 1 Limitation: Tier 1 applicants are subject to a three-year limit, fostering a sense of urgency
and accountability in meeting the necessary licensure requirements.

Having standards for teacher licensure is not intended to create arbitrary barriers. We believe in
preparing and supporting educators so they have the skills needed to meet their students' diverse
needs. Furthermore, it's crucial to highlight the potential risk our state faces concerning the loss of over
$200 million in annual federal funding for special education programs if our licensure rules are not
corrected and improved. The attached infographic illustrates the link between our state licensure laws
and federal funding.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and we urge your continued support for HF 4361.

Sincerely,

Laura Mogelson, Legislative Liaison
Minnesota Association of Colleges of Teacher Education
mactelegislativeliaison@gmail.com

MEMBERS: Augsburg University ▪ Bemidji State University ▪ Bethany Lutheran College ▪ Bethel University ▪ Capella University ▪ College Of Saint
Benedict/Saint John’s University ▪ College Of Saint Scholastica ▪ Concordia College ▪ Concordia University ▪ Crown College ▪ Fond du Lac Tribal and Community
College ▪ Gustavus Adolphus College ▪ Hamline University ▪ Martin Luther College ▪ Metropolitan State University ▪ Minnesota State University, Mankato ▪
Minnesota State University-Moorhead ▪ North Central University ▪ Southwest Minnesota State University ▪ St. Catherine University ▪ St. Cloud State University
▪St. Mary’s University Of Minnesota ▪ St. Olaf College ▪ University Of Minnesota Crookston ▪ University Of Minnesota Duluth ▪ University Of Minnesota Morris ▪
University Of Minnesota Twin Cities ▪ University Of Northwestern – St. Paul ▪ University Of St. Thomas ▪ Walden University ▪ Winona State University

mailto:mactelegislativeliaison@gmail.com



